Mediterranean Institute of Primary Care
Annual General Meeting
Minutes of Meeting held on Friday 21st February 2014 at 8.30pm
Meeting was held at The Family Practice, 19, Triq Ir-Rand, Attard
MEETING NUMBER 03 2013/2014
________________________________________________________________________

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Dr Jean Karl Soler



Dr Carmen Sammut
Dr Inge Okkes (Via Skype)


Dr Mario R Sammut
Prof Frank Dobbs (Via Skype
)

Dr Noel Mario Camilleri

Dr Ferdinando Petrazzuoli (Via Skype)
Dr Victor Camilleri

Dr Philip Sciortino
1. Approval of previous AGM Minutes
Previous AGM Minutes were read and approved.

2. Appointment of AGM Chairperson
Election of Chairperson
Unanimously it was proposed and agreed by all present members to appoint Dr Jean Karl Soler as the AGM Chairperson. Dr Jean Karl Soler accepted the appointment.
Dr Soler proposed Ms Cindy Williams as the AGM Secretary.  The other Members unanimously agreed to appoint Ms Cindy Williams as AGM Secretary. Ms Cindy Williams accepted the appointment.
3. Directors’ Address

Dr Jean Karl Soler informed the General Assembly that Prof Isabel Stabile who was not present for this meeting has resigned from her post as an Executive Director and thanked her for her services.
Dr Jean Karl Soler introduced Dr Ferdinando Petrazzuoli to the General Assembly and he was nominated as an Executive Director. This was unanimously approved by all present MIPC members who congratulated Dr Ferdinando Petrazzuoli on his appointment.

Dr Petrazzuoli made a brief introduction to all members and talked about education and training within MIPC. He suggested that MIPC should either offer courses for free or else at a very low fee as otherwise a course might fail. Both Dr Jean Karl Soler and Dr Ferdinando Petrazzuoli agreed to meet up and discuss further which courses should be made available.

4. Proposed Financial Plan 2013/2014
Dr Jean Karl Soler presented the proposed Financial Plan.  A copy of this document is attached to these Minutes and is marked as Document 01/2013/2014 ‘A’. He explained in some detail the issue of recurrent and once-only expenses, and the list of proposed projects which are to be part-funded by the Institute. 
The Financial Plan was unanimously approved by all MIPC members present at the General Assembly.

5. Update on EU Projects
EU OTC Project

The present members were informed that EU OTC Project was closed successfully and that all merits go to Dr Dominic Agius and all members thanked him for his input in this project. 
Transform Project
It was noted that this project is designed to improve patient’s safety. Dr Soler explained MIPC’s work in this project, including important data on associations between symptoms and diagnoses in primary care, the core of Dr Soler’s recent PhD thesis. By end of the month – Maltese and Dutch Databases used for this project, part of the old Transition Project, will be updated partly with money from TRANSFoRm with work in collaboration with our Dutch colleagues.
ICPC-ICD-10 Thesaurus Project 

It was noted to the present members that this project was needed to map different coding systems to each other, and also offered the opportunity for writing articles about our role in the Transform Project. Dr Jean Karl noted that Dr Inge Okkes and Dr Henk Becker were instrumental in this project and thanked them. Dr Kees van Boven was currently being funded time paid by MIPC to update the Thesaurus, and MIPC has funded work on updating ICPC-2 at a workshop hosted in Malta last March, attended by about 10 international experts on classification. This work was important for data collection in primary care in Malta and internationally.
New EU Project Proposal
The MIPC members were informed that a new project called LHS-Face was being proposed based on data collection with ICPC and electronic records (separate system or a special Coding Module). Data is planned to be collected from ten different countries and a detailed and innovative analysis to implement this data as a decision support system for primary care. 

Dr Inge Okkes said that she agrees with this project and Dr Ferdinando Petrazzuoli noted that he will officially respond to this. Prof Frank Dobbs also noted that he supports this proposal and would be very interested in participating in such a project. He also noted that some people from Ireland would be also keen in participating in this project as well.
At this stage no decision was taken on this project specifically but a proposal will be submitted to the EU to request funding within the Horizon 2020 funding system. The deadline for the project submission is by 11th March 2014.

6. Appointment of third administrator

Since it was agreed that the two Executive Directors are Dr Jean Karl Soler and Dr Ferdinando Petrazzuoli, it was also agreed that Dr Inge Okkes will be the Chair of the International Advisory Committee. During this meeting it was also agreed to amend the statute and a resolution for an addendum was passed to clarify clause 6.1, attached to these minutes. Thus a third administrator will be appointed to lead MIPC, in conformity with Maltese law.
 Ms Cindy Williams was appointed as MIPC Secretary to run the day to day administrative tasks and MIPC accounts for MIPC.

7. Other Matters

Dr Victor Camilleri asked whether a course can be organised by MIPC regarding Tranhis and also ICPC and if other systems could be integrated in the same course. Both Dr Jean Karl Soler and Dr Inge Okkes agreed that an ICPC meeting should be held in Malta involving a bilingual training session.

It was also noted that there were problems being encountered with Transhis. Dr Inge Okkes said that specific issues should be communicated and suggested that maybe an email should be sent to Dr Sibo Oskam.

Dr Soler thanked the founding MIPC Members in General Assembly and, there being no other matters raised, the Meeting was adjourned at 11.00pm.
Dr Jean Karl Soler
Ms Cindy Williams
AGM Chair
AGM Secretary
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